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City Manager

City of Wellington offices will be closed on Tuesday, December 24, and
Wednesday, December 25, for the Christmas Holiday.

 City offices will also be closed at noon on Tuesday, December 31, 2024, and all
day on Wednesday, January 1, 2025, for the New Year Holiday.

 As always, if there is a utility outage, please call 620-326-2561.
 

 We wish you all a blessed Christmas and a happy, safe New Year!

Electric Distribution hung the Christmas Decorations with all working but two. There is an
issue with underground wiring that will be fixed at a later date.

Installation of the lights on South 81 is complete. They have made a huge difference in
safety and aesthetics. 

After January 1st we are going to be starting on the Crusader and Woodlawn traffic signals,
putting in underground wiring and setting new traffic signal poles. So please be patient as

there will a lot of staff and equipment at that intersection.
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PUBLIC WORKS

Lake and Park Department staff have been working to winterize public
restrooms and sports facilities. Most of these have already been

completed. As a reminder to the public, these facilities will remain
closed through the winter and will reopen as weather allows in the

early spring.

Park Supervisor Seth Henton and staff member Jason Morrison recently
attended a two day Kansas Turf conference in Manhattan covering topics

related to new tree varieties, equipment and updated efficient turf
management practices.

Park Supervisor Seth Henton completed his AFO (Aquatic Facility
Operator) certification in Derby last week.

Park Staff are making preparations for the installation of the newly
acquired playground equipment in Jefferson Park. A fence will be
installed around the playground and the rubber mulch will be

removed. The playground will be closed during these improvements,
which will be completed in early Spring 2025, weather permitting. 

Stanfield Roofing completed the roof replacement on the Prairie Lawn
Cemetery mausoleum and campanile last week. 

WPD is the recipient of a 2025 Department of Justice Grant. The
money will be used to purchase 34, 800 frequency radios.

Congratulations to the PD for their hard work on obtaining the grant.

Police



ScheduledScheduledScheduled
MeetingsMeetingsMeetings

Tues Dec 24~City Offices Closed
Tues Dec 24~ Planning Commission Meeting~ Cancelled
Wed Dec 25~ City Offices Closed
Tues Dec 31~City  Offices Closed at Noon
Wed  Jan 1~ City Offices Closed
Thurs Jan 2~ Memorial Auditorium Board Meeting 5:30PM
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WATER  PRODUCTION

Staff has been continuing with winter preparations and monitoring heaters.
Staff replaced the impeller on the contact basin pump.
Staff collected and sent to the state toc and thm samples.

Water usage for the week of December 12th thru December 18th.

Water treated- 6,600,000 gallons Daily Avg. 942,857gallons

Water distributed- 6,159,000 gallons Daily Avg. 879,857 gallons

Lake level- 46 inches low

River flow- 87.5 cfps

River pump- Off (pump down)


